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Fall Leaf Clean-Up 
 

     Leaf clean-up has already started for 2016!   Just a reminder that leaves only should be  
placed 6-12 inches from the curb before 7:00 am the day of collection.  Please do not place 
sticks, grass clippings or other debris in with the leaves.  Scheduled times are below: 
 

Southwest Tuesdays  Northeast Thursdays 
Southeast Wednesdays  Northwest  Fridays 

 
     Dividing lines are Center Street for East and West and Penn Avenue for North and South.   
Please keep your vehicles off the street on your scheduled day.  This makes it easier for the leaf 
picker to pick up the leaves which in turn helps keep our storm drains clear.  The schedule above 
is subject to change due to weather or holidays.  If you still have leaves after leaf clean-up is 
finished (around December 9th), please bag your leaves and call the Borough office to have them 
picked up.   

Thank you for your cooperation! 
 

 
Fall Festival 2016 

          Mark your calendar for October 22, 2016, for the Cleona Park annual Fall Festival!!   
Starting off the event is Pillows of Love’s sidewalk chalk contest starting at 3:00 with judging at 
5:30. There will be a Halloween craft from 4:00-5:00 led by our Summer Park Directors; 
Michelle Deitzler & Sharon Greiner.  Games and activities will start at 4:00 including a Bounce 
Castle, Pumpkin Painting, and a hayride through the Borough.  You won’t want to miss the 
costume contest at 5:15 which shows how creative our residents are!  There will also be a 
presentation of “creepy animals” by the Red Creek Wildlife Center at 7:00 and “It’s The Great 
Pumpkin, Charlie Brown” movie at 8:00.  Also new this year is a prize raffle.  Local businesses 
have donated gift baskets and other items.  Tickets go on sale at 4:00 with the drawing at 7:30. 
As the moon comes out (7:30--10:00), be ready for a bone chilling experience called the Quittie 
Nightmare!  Bring your appetite and join us for an evening of fun for both young and old at this 
community event! 

Street Sweeping 

     Weather permitting, our last street sweeping for 2016 is scheduled for December 12th to the 
15th.  In order for this to be effective; we need your help!  Please mark your calendar for the day 
the street sweeper will be on your street and have your cars moved off the street by 7:00am.   

 
North/South Direction 8th Sweeping 

South Side Streets running North & South Dec. 12 

South Side Streets running East & West Dec. 13 

North Side Streets running North & South Dec, 14 

North Side Streets running East & West Dec. 15 



Trick or Treat Night 
 

     Trick or Treat Night is scheduled for Monday, October 31, 2016, from 6:00-8:00pm with a rain date 
of Tuesday, November 1, 2016.   
 

Lebanon Tire Collection 
 

     Tires provide an excellent habitat for mosquitoes, particularly the Asian Tiger Mosquito, a  
potential vector of the Zika virus.  In response to this potential hazard, the Lebanon County West  
Nile Virus program is conducting a one-day tire collection on Thursday, November 10, 2016, to  
promote mosquito habitat removal at the Lebanon Expo Center from 8:00am to 12:00pm.    
     This program is open to persons living in Lebanon County.  There is no pre-registration for this  
event.  Four regular/auto or 1 large tire can be taken for free from each individual so long as space is 
available.  Any tire with an inner rim diameter of 15 inches or less is considered regular/auto.  Tires  
must be off the rim, drained of water, unburned and not excessively dirty.  Please bring proof of address; 
(driver’s license, phone bill etc) with you on the day of the collection.  Please note; space is limited! 

 
North Cornwall Green Waste Agreement 

 
     Did you know Cleona Borough has an agreement with North Cornwall to take your green waste?   
Acceptable items include tree branches (up to 5 inches in diameter), shrubs, twigs, garden materials,  
weeds, hedge clippings, flowers, plants, ornamental grass (tall & straw-like) and root systems free of 
dirt.  Grass clippings, sod, thatch, fruits and vegetables from trees or plants are not acceptable.  
Residents who wish to participate will need to come into the Borough office to obtain a residency 
verification form before proceeding to North Cornwall Township.  An annual permit costs $30.00. A 
$5.00 deposit is required for first issuance of key card (refundable at the end of the calendar year with 
return of the card) or you may use the “Pay-As-You-Go” method of $4.00 per bag or container at each 
arrival.  Hours of operation are as follows:  April 1st-September 30; Monday through Saturday 7:00am-
7:00pm and Sunday 10:00-7:00pm.  October 1st-March 31; Monday through Saturday 7:00am-5:00pm 
and Sunday 10:00am-5:00pm.  North Cornwall Township is located at 320 South 18th Street.  Office 
hours are Monday through Friday from 7:00am-3:30pm. 
 

DEP Reminds Pool Owners to Handle Waste Water Responsibly 
 

     Water from swimming pools and hot tubs often contain high levels of chlorine.  Discharging 
chlorinated pool or spa water into the storm drain is detrimental to aquatic life.   Please contact the 
Borough office before discharging or lowering your pool water.  Guidelines can be found at 
www.dep.pa.gov and entering “pool” into the search window. 
 

News from the Fire Company 
 

     November 12, 2016, starting at 9:00am, the Cleona Fire Company will offer CPR training to 
Borough residents at no cost!  If you are planning on attending, you must sign up prior to the 12th.   
A sign-up sheet will be located in the Borough office.  Office hours are Monday-Friday from  
8:00-4:30pm.   
 
     You better be good!  The fire company’s elves are whispering that Santa will be making his annual 
tour through the Borough on Monday, December 19th starting at 5:45pm.  Keep an eye on the Cleona 
Community Park’s facebook page for a Santa visit on December 16th at the pavilion!   


